From: Thain, Marc <Marc.Thain@marinemanagement.org.uk> 
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2023 1:40 PM
To: Jeremy Gully <jgully@maritimeprovincial.co.uk>; SM-MMO-SH - MFA Marine Consents (MMO) 
Dear Mr Gully,
Thank you for your email.
I have spoken with the MMO’s marine licensing team to get further clarification on how it would consider the situation where piles have been used to secure a pontoon. They have stated in this scenario that the piles would be considered to be part of the pontoon construction for licensing purposes and therefore treated in the same manner as the requirements for installing a pontoon. Additionally, where an existing pontoon has another added to it to create a total surface area greater than 30 square metres, the marine licensing exemption for a Harbour Authority would not apply. If still under 30metres square, the HA would have to give the MMO prior notification of intention to install the pontoon (and anchorage or pile fixing system).
Regarding the two pontoons in Bembridge Harbour you have informed us about, we are still making enquiries to establish whether there has been a failure to comply with marine licensing requirements and, given that situation, I cannot expand on this. I hope you understand.

Kind regards,
Marc Thain

